Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: RO0081_PHONE_LOG_2010-08-03
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Tue 8/3/2010 2:10 PM

End: Tue 8/3/2010 2:10 PM

Duration: 0 hours

Phone call with Martin Medeiros who received Public Notification of Potential Case Closure in mail. Mr. Medeiros lives
directly across Ninth Street from the site. He has a basement that extends about 3 feet bgs. This was the first he heard
of the fuel leak case. Fuel leak was due to a home heating oil tank, which was located beneath sidewalk along Ninth
Street. Contamination extends into Ninth Street. TPH as diesel was detected in soil at a depth of 9 feet at sampling
location SB-1/TW, which is located in Ninth Street adjacent to his property. Heating oil has low volatility; therefore,
vapor intrusion is not an issue for his property. Based on depth, distribution, and type of contamination, no health or
safety concerns were identified for off-site properties. The fuel leak would be a concern if he had a water well.



